
September 29, 2024 
 
Dear Green Mountain Area Family, 
 
   The ABCD Regional Service Meeting was held on Zoom and In Person on Saturday, Sept 7th.  
   Regional Service Committee meeting was held with 6 officers and 5 RCMs in attendance and a quorum 
was set. 
 
   The Region donated $2,405.34 for July and August to NA World Services and closed with a balance of 
$20,474.72.  If anyone if interested in seeing the ABCD treasurers report please let me know and I will 
share it with you.  
 
   Regional service positions are up in January. Nominations will be accepted at Octobers ABCD RSC 
meetings and sent back to Areas for voting.  
 
   The Northeast Zonal Forum Fellowship Development Committee has assigned a liaison to the ABCD 
Region. Her name is D’Lanor H. (pronounced Delana). Below is a snippet of her report to the Region so 
you can better understand her role.  
 
   I am a member of the Zonal Fellowship Development committee and I’m so excited to be here 
today! Previously during a planning session at the Northeast Zonal Forum, the regions 
prioritized a plan for direct outreach efforts. We want to take an opportunity to introduce 
ourselves and let you know about some of the tools we can offer. As your amazing Delegate 
team has already informed you, the zone has a service request form that can be found 
at nezf.org/service-request-form. If you have any requests for support please fill out the form 
and we can try to help! Also, if you are interested in joining the fellowship development (FD) 
team, please join us the third Wednesday of the month at 8 pm - zoom.us/j/82375699282 PW - 
NEZF 

   I am excited to say I have been assigned as the liaison for the ABCD Region and am available 
for any questions and support - Please feel free to contact me at 5084154471 
or dharris9602@gmail.com  
 
   The Regional Delegate (Sandy Mc and her team) have announced this a few times, I as well, but I am 
announcing it again to our Area. The Regional Delegate team is looking to see if any Areas are interested 
in hosting a workshop based on NA World Service Issue Discussion Topics (Gender-Neutral Language and 
Inclusive Language in NA Literature, Dealing with Disruptive and Predatory Behavior, DRT/MAT, 
Reimagining and Revitalizing Service Committees). Information on each of these topics can be found at 
https://na.org/idt/current-issue-discussion-topics/  and this link will give you an idea on what that 
workshop would look like. I am not sure if Region is looking to hold these in person or if a virtual format 
will be ok. I imagine if our Area is interested that a virtual format would work best.  
 
  The Northest Zonal Forum is having its next session October 25-27 in Cherry Hill, NJ. This is also 
available virtually on Zoom 
Zoom ID = 858 5086 2091 PW = NEZF  
 



Your Trusted Servant, 
Bruce B (RCM) 


